

## Board of Commissioners

JERRY C. CIRINO

JOHN R. HAMERCHECK

DANIEL P. TROY

Lake County, Ohio

PAINESVILLE (440) 350-2745

TOLL FREE 800-899-5253

FAX (440) 350-2672

**FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE:** June 29, 2018

**County Contact:** 

Jason W. Boyd, Administrator

440.350.2745

jboyd@lakecountyohio.org

## BOARD OF LAKE COUNTY COMMISSIONERS AND LAKE COUNTY ENGINEER COUNTY ROAD IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM ANNOUNCED

Lake County, Ohio residents will soon begin to see much-needed improvements to roads under the jurisdiction of the Lake County Engineer. The Board of Commissioners approved an accelerated 2½ year road improvement program at the recommendation of the County Engineer at their June 28<sup>th</sup> Board meeting. To facilitate this aggressive program, the BCC will consider bond financing strategies with existing revenues and a new \$5 motor vehicle license fee.

The Commissioner's historic decision to approve the program will double the amount of projects that will benefit County residents and businesses in the near-term and accelerate work commencing the Summer of 2018.

In collaboration with the plan presented by the County Engineer, the Commissioners will leverage both current and future revenue streams to finance a comprehensive road improvement program. Additional program details include projects in the Spring of 2019, Summer of 2019, Spring of 2020, and Summer of 2020 with an estimated investment of \$11.9 million dollars into the county roadway infrastructure.

The Commissioners and County Engineer will be reviewing the results and financial position of the road program during the Commissioner's annual budget hearing process beginning in 2019. The Commissioner's Office and County Engineer will be diligently reviewing program expenditures to ensure the funds are financed in a transparent and sustainable manner in order to meet expectations of the communities of Lake County.

In preparation for their action, the Board of Lake County Commissioners conducted public hearings on June 12, 2018 and June 21, 2018 where officials from the Engineer's Office detailed the existing road conditions, rising material costs, project estimates and long-term plans for the 152 miles of roads under its jurisdiction.

